
St Josephõs  
Primary School 

Gayndah  
Principalõs Letter to Parents  

 

Dear Parents, Caregivers, Staff and Students 

 

Welcome to Week 7 and all that it offers for your child/renôs learning. 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI 

This Sunday we celebrate the Feast of Corpus Christ at Mass. 

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, historically known by its Latin 

name, Corpus Christi, celebrates the Real Presence of Jesus Christ in the Holy Eucharistð

Body, Blood, Soul, and Divinity. It is traditionally celebrated on the Thursday following the 

Solemnity of the Holy Trinity. The feast dates to the Middle Ages and originated with a 

visionary nun and a Eucharistic miracle. 

 

PARENT CONSULTATION  

As part of the process for the principal appointment for 2019, Mr. Alain Pitoit, Senior Leader Learning and Identity, 

will lead a consultation meeting next Tuesday, 5 June from 5 ï 6pm in the staffroom.  All parents are welcome to 

share their vision for the future of the school. 

 

The position will be advertised in Term 3. 

 

WELLNESS WEEK 4 - 8 June  
Next week we are having wellness week. A variety of different learning opportunities 

will be provided for learners.  Wellbeing is an important part of learning and teaching as 

outlined in the statement from Brisbane Catholic Education. By providing students with 

support that addresses their social and emotional needs and building strong social and 

emotional conditions for learning, staff in schools can help improve learning outcomes 

for students that cannot be addressed through academic remediation alone (Osher & Kendziora, 2010). 

 

The educational mission of BCE, as an evangelising agent of the Catholic Church, is to TEACH, CHALLENGE and 

TRANSFORM the world through what it does and how it is done. The Brisbane Catholic Education Pastoral Care and 

Wellbeing Position describes the rationale and key elements that can assist schools in the implementation of pastoral 

care and wellbeing initiatives that are holistic, developmentally appropriate and evidence informed. 

 

Brisbane Catholic Education schools are places that develop learning, faith and life, based on the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ. They seek to be places where everyone is safe, supported, engaged and included (National Safe Schools 

Framework 2011). The 2012-2016 Strategic Renewal Framework for Catholic Schooling in the Archdiocese of 

Brisbane articulates this in Priority 2, strategic intent 2.5 which focuses on ñcomprehensive whole-school 

approaches which provide pastoral care, protection of students, student behaviour support and foster social and 

emotional wellbeing.ò 

 

The Learning and Teaching Framework reinforces Brisbane Catholic Educationôs focus on high expectations for 

learning that maximises engagement, progress and achievement for each person across our community of schools. By 

using a strengths-based approach, positioned on the foundation of life-enhancing relationships, every person is 

supported to ñhave life and have it to the fullò. 

 

We can build the capacity and resilience of school communities, by placing an emphasis on the connections between 

wellbeing and improved learning outcomes so that holistic growth is supported and flourishes. 
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FURNITURE! 

Our new furniture is arriving next Thursday (fingers crossed!).  To that end, we will have some of our existing 

furniture that needs removal.  If you would like a student desk or chair for home, they will be available for purchase 

along with some other items.  Items will be outside on the pavers next Monday 4 June.  Prices will be as listed on the 

items. 

 

 

WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  The natural world is the source of being . . . 

It is the larger sacred community to 

which we all belong.  

To be alienated from this community 

is to become destitute in all that makes us human.ô 

 

Thomas Berry 

 
 

 

 

 

Tuesday (5th June) is World Environment Day. ñBeat Plastic Pollutionò, the theme for World Environment 

Day 2018, is a call to action for all of us to come together to combat one of the great environmental challenges of our 

time. The theme invites us all to consider how we can make changes in our everyday lives to reduce the heavy burden 

of plastic pollution on our natural places, our wildlife ï and our own health. While plastic has many valuable uses, we 

have become over reliant on single-use or disposable plastic ï with severe environmental consequences.  

 

PARISH SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 

Please pray for our children currently preparing to celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation in the coming weeks. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

To Abby Driver for her win in the Wide Bay cross country at Hervey Bay yesterday. 

 

PREP 2019 ENROLMENTS  

Prep Enrolments for 2019 are currently being accepted. An interview will be scheduled after parents have submitted 

the enrolment application. Families who have a child due to commence Prep in 2019, need to submit enrolment 

applications to ensure a placement for your child.  

 

COFFEE CONVERSATIONS WITH THE LEADERSHIP TEAM 

Friday fortnightly we have assembly at 2:30pm. Parents are invited to gather with a member of the Leadership Team 

at 2:00pm for a friendly chat and an opportunity to ask any questions about St. Josephôs and related questions to 

Learning and Teaching in the 21st Century. Coffee Conversation will be held this Friday I June in the staffroom (even 

though there is no assembly).  

 

 

Wishing you every blessing for this week 

 

 

TERESE 



 

 

  
Welcome to Week 7!  

 

Many Christian churches in Australia, including our Parish celebrated Trinity Sunday over the weekend. It is an 

opportunity for the congregation to learn about or revisit the concept of the trinity, which refers to the Father, 

Son and Holy Spirit being one God. The human mind can never fully understand the mystery of the Trinity, but we 

can sum it up in the following formula: God is three Persons in one Nature. There is only one God, and the three 

Persons of Godñthe Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit ñare all equally God, and They cannot be divided.  

 

The great Doctor of the Church, St. Augustine, spent over 30 years working on his thesis about the Holy Trinity, 

endeavouring to conceive an intelligible explanation for the mystery of the Trinity. There is a story of St 

Augustine walking along the beach contemplating the mystery of the Trinity. He was walking by the seashore one 

day contemplating and trying to understand the mystery of the Holy Trinity when he saw a small boy running back 

and forth from the water to a spot on the seashore. The boy was using a sea shell to carry the water from the 

ocean and place it into a small hole in the sand.  

 

Augustine approached the boy and asked, òMy boy, what are doing?ó  

 òI am trying to bring all the sea into this hole,ó the boy replied with a sweet smile.  

òBut that is impossible, my dear child, the hole cannot contain all that wateró said Augustine.  

The boy paused in his work, stood up, looked into the eyes of the Saint, and replied, òIt is no more impossible than 

what you are trying to do ð comprehend the immensity of the mystery of the Holy Trinity with your small 

intelligence.ó  

 

The Saint was absorbed by such a keen response from that child, and turned his eyes from him for a short while. 

When he glanced down to ask him something else, the boy had vanished. Some say that it was an Angel sent by God 

to teach Augustine a lesson on pride in learning. Others affirm it was the Christ Child Himself who appeared to the 

Saint to remind him of the limits of human understanding before the great mysteries of our Faith. Through this 

story, the sea shell has become a symbol of St. Augustine and the study of our faith.  

 

Wellness Week   
Next week, our students and staff will participate in a òWellness Weekó at school. Given the 11-week duration of 

the term, it is important that we support our studentsõ physical, mental and spiritual health, and whilst we already 

do this well throughout the school, a particular emphasis will be placed on this during Week 8. All activities, whilst 

fun, are connected to our curriculum. Students will participate in the following activities:  

 

Meditation Monday  

Students will participate in whole -school Christian meditation  

Try It Tuesday  

Student can try a variety of vegies that will be on offer at morning tea and lunch.  

Magic Maroon Moving Day  ð QLD Day  

Students are encouraged to wear maroon (or blue) to support their footy team. Students will also be preparing 

classrooms for the arrival of new furniture.  

Heart Heath Thursday  

Students will participate in a òJump Rope for Heartó workshop with Miss OõConnor 

Footloose Friday  

Students will encounter the òHolt Boltó course. The Holt Bolt obstacle course includes giant inflatable obstacles, 

vaults, rock climbing walls, an inflatable tunnel, balance beams, spider webs, a foam pit and more. This will take 

place at Gayndah State School:  

 

Prep -  Yr 3:  9-10:30am 

Yr 3 ð Yr 6:  10:30-12pm  

 

School Disco:  2-3pm (All families are welcome to attend our school disco)  



 

  

 
 

Athletics Carnival  

As we approach the halfway mark of this term, athletics is 

beginning to take shape through our Athletics Program and PE 

lessons. Our students were training for High Jump on Monday 

and they have been thoroughly enjoying the program. A 

timetable of events for Athletics Day will be coming home this 

week.  

The Athletics Carnival is fast approaching and is to be held on Friday 22nd June. You may 

already notice some changes to this yearõs carnival. This year, our school carnival is to be held at 

St Josephõs. We will, however, utilise the local football grounds for the 200m, 400m and 800m 

running events and these events will take place before the carnival (in Week 10). These events 

will be offered to 9 to 12 year students and by nomination basis only. Whilst we encourage 

students to enter into these events, they do not need to run in a 200m, 400m and 800m event. 

We do expect, however, that all students participate fully on our Athletics Day.  

Students that are aiming for Age Champion, are strongly encouraged to participate in all events. 

Discus will also occur before the carnival (in Week 10) as a qualified coach must be present for 

this event. Families and friends are more than welcome to attend any of these events. Tuckshop 

will also be available on the day.  

Finally, please be aware that this is a school carnival and as such we encourage our students to 

participate and enjoy the day. We have an amazing team of staff and parent volunteers assisting 

to ensure our students have a great day. Your support with this is greatly appreciated! We are 

looking for more volunteers to assist on the day. Please email me at 

rmoconnor@bne.catholic.edu.au or phone the school if you can assist with one or any of the 

following:  

¶ Set up  

¶ Event support (e.g. raking the long jump pit, rearranging equipment, scoring, marshalling etc.)  

¶ Pack down 

In the meantime, if you have any queries, please donõt hesitate to ask. 

Lastly, a BIG thank you to Tiffany Kirk and Ryan Doyle for organising and preparing our long jump 

pit in time for our Athletics Day. We really appreciate your support and thank you for your 

generosity!   

Keep Smiling, 

Bec 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WhaʠÙʟ hˉ˞ɺˏ˚˔nʐÍ.. 
Furniture Sale  

Monday, 4th June  

Parent Consultation  

Tuesday 5th June  

Year 4/5/6 Mass   

Thursday 7 June, 9am  

HOLT BOLT  

Friday, 8th June  

Prep Liturgy  

Thursday 14 June, 2:30pm  

Athletics Day  

Friday, 22 June  

 

 

Week 6  
Year 5 - Snow Campollo 

Year 4 - Asher Bryant  

Year 3 - Matilda Doyle  

Prep - India Webster  

Year 1/2 - Elyjah Terry  

Year 6 - Lizzie Roth  
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FROM THE OFFICE: 

¶ Donôt forget to ófollowô our St. Josephôs P & F Facebook page!  

¶ If you would like a Direct Debit form for 2018 school fees, please let the office 

know. 

 

BOOKCLUB 

Issue 4 order forms and payment due to office by Wednesday 13th June 

 

TUCKSHOP  

Please return order forms and payment by Monday 4th June to allow time for stock ordering. 

 

BREAKY CLUB 

Breaky Club are seeking donations of items including: juice concentrate, milo, spreads (not vegemite) 

margarine and nutlex. Thank you for your support! 

 

LIBRARY NEWS - FAMILY READING MORNING 
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